Tokyo, May 1st, 2024

Re: cure and donations for Fukushima mothers and children

Dear friends,

I haven't contacted you for a long time. Time flies so quickly and after my last yearly lecture tour in Europe in autumn 2019, I stayed in Japan because of the Corona epidemic. A lot has happened in the meantime. For example, in 2020 and 2021 we had to forego the annual summer camping cure for mothers and children from Fukushima due to the epidemic. We were also surprised by sad news in 2021 that one of our beloved volunteers suddenly died. So in the summer of 2022, we organized a small memorial service for our deceased friend in the cure camping house with some children and mothers from Fukushima and came to the conclusion that we would no longer hold the summer camping cure in the future as most of the volunteers feel because of their old age no longer physically up to the task.

So we and the mothers from Fukushima discussed the future of the summer cure together and this gave rise to the idea that the mothers from Fukushima would now examine together whether they could continue the summer cure in the future under their own initiative, while we continue to advise them as volunteers by their side. And so I decided to withdraw from my previous activity for the summer camping cure for the children and mothers from Fukushima. I would like to thank you sincerely for your generous help.
My lecture tours in Europe and the encounters with you will remain valuable memories for me.

Deletion of the donation account at Commerzbank in Germany for the children from or in Fukushima:

I deleted the concerned account as of April 9, 2024. The donation amount in the account: EUR:5,511.03 was withdrawn before the account was deleted and transferred to Japan and then changed to Yen:889,355. I will spend this money and the saved money Yen:348,635 which I have not used so far because of the Corona epidemic, for the children and mothers in Fukushima within this year and inform you about it.

I would like to thank you again for your warm-hearted support so far and, above all, I wish you all good health and all the best for the future.

Kind regards from Tokyo
Kazuhiko Kobayashi
Encl.: Donations for Fukushima's Children of 29april2024.xls
